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[image: image1]Dear Parents
I am a bit embarrassed that last week I put a note on the newsletter regarding “sun tan lotion, summer hats and water” being as last week it snowed! It would seem that we currently need to be prepared for all eventualities even though it is now May. Isn’t the British weather brilliant!?
Stars of the Week!  
Congratulations to the Stars of the Week, who were presented with their certificates in Celebration Assembly before Easter. A wonderful array of different reason for being brilliant! 

Jack Morris – 6E
Rhiannon Andrews – 6E
Cameron Walker - 6G
Ivy Henderson – 6G
Jamie Mallett – 6S

Annie Tipple – 6S
Daisy Viner – 4E
Joe Sanderson – 4E
Harry Thompson – 4W
Dominic Milton – 4W
– 3C
3C

Kaspija Kasparaite – 3H
Braydon Smith – 3H 
Golden Book

[image: image2.png]This week the following pupils have had Wow moments to be proud of, impressing their teachers and amazing their peers with special moments of brilliance. Well done!

Daniel Lee 

Rachel Lee

Serle Bailey 

Rikin Kumar 

Harriet Locke 

Isaac Turner 

Fay Bridge 

Harry Thompson 

Micah Bailey 

Charlie Arbon 

Lexia SuperStars! 

Kaspija Kasparaite – Level 12 

Emily Taylor – Level 9 

Tom Walker – Level 9 

Serle Bailey – Level 13  

Ben Mallett – Level 4 and 5

Earth Day Art Award Winner – Rachel Lee Year 3
Attendance Cup – won jointly by 6S and 6G both of whom had an attendance of 98.6%

Mrs Wright’s Maths App of the 
Week! 
Operation: Number

[image: image3.jpg]A game with 5 levels of difficulty where children have to order numbers and calculations. Good practice of mental arithmetic
SATs Breakfast Club

Thank you to all of those who have returned forms to let me know that your children will be attending the SATs Breakfast Club beginning Monday 9th May. If you have returned a slip then your child can arrive at school for Breakfast Club at 8am. Please use the front entrance as the side gates will still be locked at this time. We look forward to having a lovely breakfast altogether before the tests begin. 

On the matter of tests! It will really help your children to concentrate and focus if they are well rested. Early nights and plenty of sleep will help all of them to achieve their best.

We will make sure that we keep the tests as stress free as possible for Year 6. We only want them to do their best and this is different for each and every child. A test is only one way that we measure a child’s ability and I hope you know that we value every child for the person that they are and the amazing qualities that they all have. 

We never want any of the children to feel anxious about the tests and this is why all the preparation in the run up is so important. By the time they come to sit the real papers, they will take it all in their stride and know the process inside out. Thank you for supporting us during the exam period. 
Earth Day Project

Thank you to everyone who brought in recycling for the Earth Day project organised by Miss Emrick. The children made some amazing constructions in their classes and year groups with their recycling items. There were robots and machines made and we have displayed them in school this week for the children to enjoy. Many thanks to Miss Emrick for organising!
Dates for your Diary – Summer Term 2016  
· Week beginning the 9th May SATs Week for Year 6. SATs Breakfast Club will run Monday-Thursday. 

· Tuesday 24th May – Class Photos.

· Friday 27th May – Reverend Parsons to take Assembly. 

· Monday 30th May-Friday 3rd June – Half Term. 

· Week Beginning Monday 13th June – Year 6 Cycling Training begins. (Parent Helpers needed! Please let me know if you would like to help out.) 

· Week beginning Monday 20th June – Year 4/5 Cycling Training begins. (Parent Helpers needed! Please let me know if you would like to help out.) 

· Monday 20th, Tuesday 21st and Wednesday 22nd June – Year 6 Whitlingham Trip. 

· Thursday 30th June – Year 6 Fashion Show, 10:00am – 11:00am 

· Monday 4th July, Tuesday 5th July, Wednesday 6th July – City Sports at UEA.

· Tuesday 5th July - Reverend Parsons to take Assembly. 

· Monday 11th July – Sports Day 9:00am – 11:30am (the finish time is always flexible as we can never be sure how long the events will take. This is an estimated finish time.) 

· Tuesday 12th July - Sports Day if we need to cancel due to rain. 

· Friday 15th July – Old Catton Junior School Summer BBQ and fun evening!

· Monday 18th July – Year 6 end of year show, 7pm.

· Tuesday 19th July – Celebration Assembly 9:00am. 

· Wednesday 20th July – last day of the Summer Term.   
I will do my very best to make sure that these key dates do not change as I know how much notice you need in order to make sure that you can attend. While some dates will undoubtedly be added these key dates should not change.  
[image: image4]TALK HOMEWORK & ‘WOW’ WORDS
Each week we send a Talk Homework activity and ‘Wow’ Words home and we would be very grateful for your support. 

We are trying to help all our children develop excellent speaking and listening skills, which in turn will help them with their writing. “If a child can’t say a sentence then they can’t write it either!”

Please spend at least 10 minutes talking with your child about the questions below;
Bank Holiday Weekends

Having just enjoyed a three day weekend I would like you to discuss the benefits and drawbacks of having a three day weekend every week. Wouldn’t it be lovely if every weekend were three days long? Think of all the extra family time we would have, the things we could do, places we could go, people we could see and the lie-ins we could have! But is it all positive? What do you think? Discuss with your families at home and bring your ideas to your class discussion on Friday. 
(break, rest, period of leave, day off, week off, month off, recess, school holiday, time off, time out, leave, leave of absence, furlough, sabbatical.)
In Big Talk, we use ‘WOW’ Words to improve our vocabulary and ‘big up’ our sentences to make them more interesting! Our ‘WOW’ Word this week is; 
Recess 
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Please encourage your child to use this word, in the right context, as much as possible.

· The ‘Talk Homework’ and ‘WOW’ words will be set every Monday in the newsletter; children will then share their ‘Talk’ with their class on a Friday afternoon.

· We will encourage the children to use the WOW word throughout the week.

Thank you for your support in helping your child.

Please do not hesitate to come into school and speak to me or another member of staff if you have any questions or concerns. 
Mrs K Connelly
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The Nebula Partnership 
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The Nebula Partnership
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